

# READ ALL ABOUT IT

NEWS AND INFORMATION FOR THE PARISH OF ALL SAINTS-BY-THE-SEA

### WELCOME TO ALL SAINTS-BY-THE-SEA EPISCOPAL CHURCH!

January 17, 2016

It is wonderful to worship with one another in song, prayer, praise and in sharing a holy meal of bread and wine. After the service, you are invited to gather on the patio for fellowship and refreshments. If you are worshiping here for the first time please fill out a newcomer card found in the pew and take it to the Welcome Center (with the pink tablecloth) on the patio after Sunday worship or hand it to an usher. We hope we will have more opportunities to grow together. Wherever you are on your faith journey, All Saints is honored to partner with you in ministry. Ask an usher or greeter for help if you need directions to any building on campus.

#### FINDING YOUR WAY THROUGH THE SERVICE

The worship bulletin will be your basic guide through this service's liturgy. Hymns: the hymn numbers are listed on the Hymn Board at the front of the church as well as in the bulletin. The Hymnal is the blue book in the pew rack in front of you. The Lessons: You may enjoy simply listening to the readings as Christians did for centuries, or you may follow along with the scripture readings in the bulletin. The Book of Common Prayer: This smaller red book in the pew rack is the principal book of liturgy for Episcopalians. Prayer: You will find that some people stand in prayer while others kneel. Please do what makes you feel comfortable. Holy Communion: All are lovingly invited to the Lord's table.

#### CHRISTIAN FORMATION

**Centering Prayer & Healing** Presence Every Sunday Fall through Spring, alternating, at 9:15 a.m. in office conference room. Contact Pat McClure for more infor-

mation, 969-1426.

Bible & Babble Every Tuesday at 6 p.m.. Contact The Rev. Vicki for more information. vicki@asbts.org

Sunday School Sept-May Meets during the 10 a.m. service in Parish Education for Ministry (EFM) Theological education at a distance. Local seminar group meets weekly Sept to June, begins Sept 13th at Trinity Library. Contact Robert Brown for more information, 895-3620

Christ Centered Prayer Every Wed at 5 p.m. and Thurs at 10:30 a.m. in Parish House youth room. Contact Jane Murray for more information. jane@murrays.com or 680.5292

Men's Bible Study Every Wednesday at 8:15 a.m. in Parish House youth room. House. Children pre-K to 8th grades. Contact Ken Jewesson for more information. kfjewesson@cox.net or 687-1683

#### SPIRITUAL PILGRIMAGE TO IRELAND

October 12-25, 2016 Brochures can be found on the Info Table. More info to come.

#### Weekly Services

Tuesday 8AM Eventide Service & Supper Wednesday, 6PM Sunday 8AM & 10AM Sunday School, 10AM Nursery, located in the Parish School Bumble Bee Room, is open during the 10AM service for children 3 yrs & younger

#### All Saints Parish School

A leader in Early Childhood Education for 50 Years Serving children ages 2 years to 5 years old

NAEYC/CAEYC Member National Association of Episcopal Schools Diocese of L.A. Accredited

Contact Padric Davis. School Director for information or a school tour 969-4946 school@asbts.org

#### **Baptism**

The next opportunity for Baptism is at Easter. Please call the office for more info.

## REFRESHMENT TABLE

Sign up to provide light refreshments one Sunday during coffee hour. Sign up on the refreshment table or contact Anne Hopkinson for more information. anne@asbts.org.

# YOU ARE INVITED!

# CAPITAL CAMPAIGN KICKOFF CELEBRATION SET FOR JAN. 23 AT 3 P.M.

The entire parish is invited to a joyous celebration and chance to learn about efforts to preserve and ready our historic and precious Sanctuary for its next 100 years. Please put Saturday, Jan. 23 from 3 to 5 p.m. on your calendar. It will be at the beautiful Montecito home of George and Peggy Ittner, 1111 Dulzura Drive, 93108. Please take a moment to RSVP to the Church Office 805-969-4771 so we will be prepared with hors d'oeuvres, wine, and drinks.

You are welcome to bring your children to the Parish School playground for a fun couple of hours of supervised activities and snacks. The Ittner home is just a five minute drive from the Parish School.

Rev. Aimee and project leaders will conduct a brief program at 3:45 that you won't want to miss! You'll learn about the needs of the Sanctuary, plans for a new organ and columbarium, and other aspects of the project being addressed as part of our \$11.6 million capital campaign. Note that no contributions will be sought at this fun occasion designed to gather and celebrate together.



Theology on Tap, our informal gathering for fellowship and theological discussion, will meet on Sunday, February 7, from 3:00 - 5:00 P.M. Our leaders, Michael Swift and Scott Danielson, have selected this time frame and the calendar date of the first Sunday of each month for Theology on Tap to meet in an ongoing way. The group will meet for Happy Hour at the Live Oak Café, 2220 Bath Street, Santa Barbara 93105. While enjoying a brew, a bubbly, or a glass of wine, ongoing spiritual topics will be presented for our consideration and discussion. This presents a relaxed forum to explore our faith and its relevance to us today. It also gives us an opportunity to meet others for enjoyed fellowship. All are welcome! Please contact Rev. Vicki with questions, vicki@asbts.org.

#### NEW ART DISPLAY NOW UP IN THE PARISH OFFICE

Parishioner Ken Jewesson has created expressly for All Saints a new series of uniquely colorful art works that will be on sale in the Parish Office for the next 2 months. 100% of all proceeds go directly to All Saints. There is no set price for each work; it is Ken's wish that the purchaser donate to the church the amount he/she considers suitable for the painting. So come enjoy Ken's joyful creations, and give in to the irresistible temptation to take one home! Help turn Ken's generosity into a reality for All Saints.

# I 2TH ANNUAL JIM BOWER COMMUNITY OUTREACH GOLF TOURNAMENT

May 2, 2016 La Cumbre Golf Club

Golf experience not necessary to be on the committee!

This event continues to serve as the primary funding for our Outreach programs.

#### **LENTEN STUDY**

Lent is just around the corner! It comes early this year along with Holy Week and Easter. Ash Wednesday falls on February 10 and with it comes the church season when we look within ourselves to understand our spiritual relationship to God and how we might draw closer. Lent is a time when we practice certain disciplines that enable us to fully look forward to and experience the impact of the cross and Easter. To aid our spiritual journey, All Saints is offering a Lenten Class based on the book by James W. Moore, Give Up Something Bad for Lent. During Lent each year, Christians tend to give up something as an act of sacrifice and spiritual discipline. Often it is something like chocolate, knowing that after Easter, they can once again enjoy what they have given up. James Moore challenges readers to take it further – to give up something spiritually that they would be better off not doing. He invites all to seek God's help to focus on eliminating one habit or attitude that is destructive. Imagine the impact of giving up envy, jealousy, self-pity, apathy, procrastination, gossip, resentment or negative thinking! Join us from 7:15 - 8:45 p.m. in the Parish House for five Wednesdays: February 17, 24 and March 2, 9, and 16. Fifteen copies of the book have been ordered and will be available at the Book Table for \$10.00. The book is also available through Amazon.com or Cokesbury.com. Please sign-up at the Information Table after services. All are welcome! Please contact Rev. Vicki at the church with questions, vicki@asbts.org.

#### ALL SAINTS' FOOD WAGON

We will collect food for the hungry each Sunday. Food & items that you bring for the hungry will be gathered each Sunday at the entrance in a green wagon and brought forward to the altar with our offerings and oblations to God. The food will be donated to Café Picasso Food Pantry at St. Michael's University Church (aka St. Mike's) in Isla Vista to serve UCSB and SBCC students struggling with issues of food insecurity.

#### Items needed are:

toothpaste tooth brushes pads tampons almonds peanuts dried fruit rice crackers soup

corn mixed vegetables tuna peanut butter jelly/jam canned chicken

#### VALENTINES DAY AT ALL SAINTS!

Please join us for a movie and potluck dinner on Sunday, February 14, at 4:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall. We will watch the 2005 version of Pride and Prejudice at 4:00 p.m. followed by our dinner around 6:15 p.m. The movie was nominated for many academy awards and stars Keira Knightley as Elizabeth Bennett and Matthew MacFadyen as Mr. Darcy. One of the greatest love stories of all time, Pride and Prejudice, comes to the screen in this glorious adaptation in which Miss Bennett meets and believes that Mr. Darcy is the last man on earth she could marry. But as their lives become intertwined in an unexpected adventure, she finds herself captivated by the very person she swore to loathe for all eternity. Based on the beloved masterpiece by Jane Austen, it is the classic tale of love and misunderstanding that sparkles with romance, wit and emotional force. For our dinner, please bring a dish (appetizer, salad, side, entrée, or dessert) and beverage (wine, beer, sparkling water, or soda) to share. Potluck appetizers and beverages can begin early and be enjoyed during the movie. Please sign-up at the information table for the number in your party and what item you are bringing. We look forward to a fun filled Valentine evening! Please contact Rev. Vicki with any guestions, vicki@asbts.org.

#### MARK YOUR CALENDARS

The Annual Meeting will be on Sunday, February 21st at the one service at 9 a.m.

# SAVE THE DATE FOR ALL SAINTS' FAT TUESDAY (SHROVE TUESDAY) PANCAKE DINNER!

Everyone is invited to celebrate Shrove Tuesday on February 9th at 6 p.m. in the Parish Hall with pancakes, sausage, friends and good music! Dinner will begin promptly at 6 p.m. and the suggested donation for the pancake dinner is \$5 per person and/or \$10 per family. Shrove Tuesday is the day before Ash Wednesday, and was traditionally viewed as a day of repentance. Shrove Tuesday has become the last day for celebration and feasting before a period of fasting and abstinence during the Lenten season. Pancake Cooks are needed for this event! If you would like to help please contact Anne Hopkinson (anne@asbts.org).

A signup sheet for this event can be found at the Info Table.

## ASH WEDNESDAY

Wednesday, February 10th Services at 12Noon and 7 p.m.

#### SANCTUARY TOUR

"Why do I need to take a tour of the Sanctuary? I sit in Church every Sunday!" If this thought has crossed your mind, well, please think again. More than 120 parishioners have taken a Sanctuary tour to receive an update on the plans to preserve our beautiful and historic Sanctuary and to ready it for its next 100 years of worship. The next opportunity for a Sanctuary Tour is on February 28th after both the 8 a.m. and 10 a.m. services. If you are interested in a tour just meet at the Bell Tower after the services.

#### **WPRSHIP LEADERS**

The Baptized members of the body of Christ		
Preaching		The Rev. Victoria Kirk Mouradian
Presiding		The Rev. Aimée Eyer-Delevett
Crucifer	8:00	Sandy McCartney
	10:00	Bill Macfadyen
Acolytes		Teagan Moehlis, Will Rogers
Music Director		Steve O'Connor
Lectors	8:00	Caryn Reeder, Pat McClure
	10:00	Richard Scheeff, Syd Walker
Intercessor		Syd Walker
Lay Ministers	8:00	Robert Brown, Gail Harling,
		Caryn Reeder
	10:00	Bill Macfadyen, Ben Short,
		George & Sally Messerlian
Ushers	8:00	Steb Chandor, Lore Dobler,
		Harrison Stroud, Ed Yoon
	10:00	George Ittner, John Stewart,
		Barb Toumayan, Frank DiTirro
Greeters	8:00	Jim & Pat Dow
	10:00	Charley Cairns, Fred Allen
Info Table	8:00	Russ & Charlotte Tyler
	10:00	Debbie Branch Geremia
Welcome Center 8:00		Lynn Cowell
	10:00	Pamela Hawes
Flower Power		Gina & Joe Jannotta
Readings for Next Week:		
Nehemiah 8:1-3, 5-6, 8-10, 1 Corinthians 12:12-31a		

#### **FEEDING MINISTRIES**

Luke 4:14-21, Psalm 19

**Transition House** Every 2nd Sunday of the month at 5PM; prepare & serve a simple meal to emergency shelter residents. Volunteers & food donations needed.

Carpinteria Food Distribution Volunteers needed to organize and give free fruit and veggies to some of our less-fortunate brothers and sisters in Carpinteria. Please sign up at the Info Table.

Community Kitchen Every 1st, 3rd, 4th, & 5th Tuesday at 10:30AM; serve a simple lunch at Casa Esperanza Homeless Shelter.

**Victoria Hotel** Every Tuesday & Thursday evenings; drive Victoria Hotel manager to Community Kitchen to pick up hot meals for residents.

Contact David Boyd for more information about the above feeding ministries: dboydinc@aol.com.

#### PARISH CALENDAR

#### Sunday, January 17

8 a.m. Holy Eucharist 9:15 a.m. Centering Prayer 9:50 a.m. Sunday School

10 a.m. Holy Eucharist with Baptism

Monday, Januarv 18—Office closed in observance of Martin Luther King, Jr. Day

#### Tuesday, January 19 — Victoria Hotel Night

8 a.m. Holy Eucharist10 a.m. Community Kitchen6 p.m. Bible & Babble

#### Wednesday, January 20

8:15 a.m. Men's Bible Study

11:30 a.m. School Board Meeting

5 p.m. Centering Prayer

6 p.m. Eventide Service & Supper

#### Thursday, January 21

10:30 a.m. Centering Prayer

4 p.m. Outreach Meeting

7 p.m. Choir Rehearsal

#### Saturday, January 23

1 p.m. Healing Touch Support Group

3 p.m. Campaign Kick Off Party at the Ittners!

3 p.m. Childcare on the playground for Kick Off Party

#### Sunday, January 24

8 a.m. Holy Eucharist & Leader Commissioning

9:15 a.m. Healing Presence9:15 a.m. Lay Visitor Meeting

10 a.m. Holy Eucharist & Leader Commissioning

#### CLEVELAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Cleveland Elementary School is a year-round school, and home to approximately 380 students, grades K-6, most of whom are eligible for free breakfast and lunch. In 2014, Cleveland was chosen as our parish's focus project. Opportunities to serve this important ministry include: becoming a homework tutor; assisting the school office with administrative help; assisting the PTA; helping in the library; gardening on the weekends; joining the "lunch bunch", eating lunch with the children periodically; or serving as an advocate for the school and neighborhood at City Hall.